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Service Change Notice 24-95 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
720 AM EDT Tue Oct 15 2024 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -Satellite Broadcast Network/NOAAPort 
         -NOAA Weather Radio All Hazards Listeners 
         -EAS Participants 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Douglas C. Young, Chief 
         NWS Digital and Graphical Information Support Branch 
 
Subject: Changes to NOAA Weather Radio All Hazards (NWR) Radio Frequency 
for Safford, AZ (KXI24): Effective on or about November 18, 2024 
 
Effective on or about November 18, 2024, the radio frequency for the NWR 
transmitter Station KXI24, located in Safford, AZ, currently operating on 
a frequency of 162.550 MegaHertz, will change to 162.475 MegaHertz.  The 
transmitter is operated by the Tucson, AZ Weather Forecast Office (WFO), 
and will be temporarily unavailable during the radio frequency change. 
 
Emergency Alert System (EAS) participants currently monitoring this NWR 
transmitter for weather warnings should change their frequency on or 
about November 18 to ensure no degradation of service. 
 
NWR listeners currently using receivers equipped with Specific Area 
Message Encoding (SAME) will not need to change their SAME programming. 
 
Station KXI24, Safford, AZ, 162.475 MegaHertz: 
 
County                  SAME Location Code 
======                  ================== 
Graham, Arizona         004009 
Greenlee, Arizona       004011 
Cochise, Arizona        004003 
NW Cochise, Arizona     104003 
NW Cochise, Arizona     304003 
SW Cochise, Arizona     704003 
SE Cochise, Arizona     904003 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
Chelsea Peters 
Warning Coordination Meteorologist 
WFO Tucson, AZ 
Email: chelsea.peters@noaa.gov 
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National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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